
PYPA Privacy Notice

Who is collecting my data?

PYPA is committed to protecting your privacy. This notice details the information we collect from you and the steps

we take to ensure this information remains confidential. In this notice, “we”, “us” and “our” refers to Prestbury

Youth Pantomime Association (“PYPA”).

What data do you collect?

We collect the following personal information (where relevant): name, parent/guardian’s name/ contact details

including address, telephone number and email address, date of birth, medical details, records of your participation

with us as a member or volunteer, photographs, videos or audio recordings, biographical information and any other

information you share with us.

How do you collect my data?

This information may be collected:

(a) From information you fill out in: (1) Personal Information form; (2) Application to Join Prestbury Youth

Panto Form; (3) Emergency Contact Information & Consent Form; or (4) the Parental Support Form; (5)

Costume Club letter; and/or

(b) Telephone or face to face conversations with you and/or your parent/guardian; and/or

(c) Communication on social media; and/or

(d) Photographs and/or video footage and/or audio recordings taken during rehearsals and/or

performances.

What do you use my data for?

We need a lawful basis to collect and use your personal data under data protection law. We can process your data on

the basis of your consent and PYPA’s legitimate interests, which include (1) using your data in case of an emergency;

(2) using your data to contact you and your family in respect of or during rehearsals and shows; (3) to include in the

show programme and promotional materials/articles in advance of the performances; and (4) where we need to

comply with a legal obligation. When we use your personal information we will always consider if it is fair and

balanced to do so and within your reasonable expectations.

What if I am under 14?

If you are under the age of 14, you must get permission from your parent or guardian before registering or giving us

any information.

How long do you keep my data for?

PYPA keeps your personal data until after the final performance when your data will be deleted, with the exception of

(a) the photograph or video recordings which are taken during rehearsals or the performances (which may be used

for future promotional or fundraising activities) and (b) email addresses which will be retained until September of the

year of the performance in order to contact you regarding events including AGM, showing of the post performance

DVD, Rose Queen and other similar events. The data you provide us with in the forms you complete at the

registration evening will be kept on file and you can have access to this information at any time.

Do you share my data with anyone?

We do not share your data with any third party. However, if you choose to give information on websites or on any

websites that we link to from our platforms, this information can be seen or collected from third parties. You should

read the privacy notices of websites you access so as to understand what information is collected from you and for

what purpose.



If you have any concerns about this Privacy Notice or about how we deal with data,

please contact Emma Pickup, Chair of the PYPA Committee.


